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December 19, 2023
Rockford Township 

Regular Meeting Minutes


Call to Order

Chairperson Supervisor Otten called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. at the Rockford Township Hall.  Present were Supervisors Joel Kjome, Dennis Beise, Nancy Norsby, Troy Beise, Dale Otten, and Clerk/Treasurer Rachelle McDougall and Crew Allen Valentine.
Agenda

A motion was made by Supervisor Norsby and seconded by Supervisor Troy Beise to approve the agenda as printed.  Motion Carried Unanimously.  

December 5, 2023, Regular Mtg. Minutes 

A motion was made by Supervisor Dennis Beise and seconded by Supervisor Troy Beise to approve the meeting minutes from December 5, 2023 with the revision.  Motion carried unanimously.
Continued Items 
Maintenance Crew 
Crew Allen Valentine was present and questioned if the Board was interested in purchasing his mobile advertising sign versus renting the sign a couple times each year for advertising cleanup days.  A motion was made by Supervisor Kjome and Supervisor Norsby to approve the purchase of the mobile advertising sign from Allen Valentine for $500.  Motion carried unanimously.   
Public Comment - None
New Items 
December 19, 2023, Planning Commission Recommendations 
A motion was made by Supervisor Dennis Beise and seconded by Supervisor Kjome to approve the Planning Commission recommendations for December 19, 2023.  Motion carried unanimously.
Annual Wages & Benefits for 2024 – Full-time & Part-time Employees 

Supervisor Kjome commented the Board just gave them a raise and Supervisor Otten clarified the shop employees were given a raise and the part-time plow drivers were given a raise.  Supervisor Kjome commented to the Board “don’t you think they got enough money already?  Without I mean we just gave them all that money and then look, it has not snowed and they have not had a lot to grade and I’m just saying to leave it, leave it for now.”  Supervisor Norsby “I’m good with it for now”.  Supervisor Otten asked if the other Board members had any opinions.  No comments from Supervisor Dennis Beise.  Supervisor Troy Beise commented, “not really, I don’t know um” and Supervisor Kjome interjected and said, “move on”.  

Annual wage and benefits for full-time and part-time employees remain the same. 

For the Record of the Town – It has been the practice of the Board to review the wage and benefits annually at a December meeting.  The Clerk was instructed years ago to add this item to a December agenda on a yearly basis.  

At the meeting held on October 17, 2023 the two full-time and part-time maintenance employees received wage increases as follows:  

Full-time

Maintenance Crew Matthew Miller was on Pay Step #15 at $31.25 per hour and was increased to $35.00 per hour putting him at step #20 for a total of a 12% wage increase.

Maintenance Crew Allen Valentine was on Pay Step #14 at $30.50 per hour and was increased to $35.00 per hour putting him at step #20 for a total of a 14.75% wage increase.  All increases were effective October 17, 2023.  

Part-time

Maintenance Crew Richard Schlagel was at $25.00 per hour and was increased to $30.00 for a total of a 20% wage increase.

Maintenance Crew Gregory Hafften was at $25.00 per hour and was increased to $30.00 for a total of a 20% wage increase.  
All increases were effective October 17, 2023.  

For the History of the Town – It has been the practice of the Town Board to pay all part-time employees the same rate per hour.  
Other part-time employees have not received wage increases since January 1, 2022.  Full-time Clerk/Treasurer McDougall has not received an increase since March 1, 2022 that was retroactive back to January 1, 2022 and remains on pay step #20.  

Confirm Date & Time for 2024 Open Book Meeting to discuss property taxes – Meeting held at Wright County Government Center

A motion was made by Supervisor Troy Beise and seconded by Supervisor Norsby to approve the Open Meeting times and dates to discuss property taxes at Wright County from April 8-30, 2024.  Motion carried unanimously.

Wright County Soil &Water - Dan Nadeau – Discuss water drainage by Lake Martha and Lake Charlotte 

Dan Nadeau noted he appreciates working with the maintenance employees from Rockford Township because they are easy to work with.  Nadeau informed the Board, the inlet structure has been completed on 9th St. SE.  Nadeau discussed a possible water drainage project on 6th St. SE and informed the Board there may be money available for engineering and cost for a project to fix the drainage.  Supervisor Kjome was not in favor of doing any project in this area and suggested other areas in the Township be reviewed for a possible project.  

Supervisor Norsby commented that the Board has a responsibility to review issues with roads and doing what they can to fix troubled areas.  Norsby suggested maybe there should be a conversation about what could or could not be done in this area to fix the water drainage.  Norsby referenced the maintenance crew were receiving numerous calls about the drainage in this area.      
Supervisor Dennis Beise recommended a study be completed so they can make an informed decision.  Supervisor Dennis Beise also commented about all the residents who have raked leaves into the ditches in this area.    
There were too many people talking at the same time and it was very unclear what the topic was about.

A motion was made by Supervisor Dennis Beise and seconded by Supervisor Kjome to table this item to a later date.  Motion carried by a unanimous vote.  

A motion was made by Supervisor Norsby to approve what someone outlined previously.  This motion was unclear since many people were talking at the same time about multiple topics.  Supervisor Norsby withdrew the motion.  

Nadeau will email more information for a possible future grant and the Board will discuss at that time. 

Set Date & Time to meet for Restroom Addition Discussion 

The Board agreed to discuss this at the January 2, 2024 meeting.
Supervisor Joel Kjome – Supervisor Kjome received a call from the hall renter that they thought they might have left the stove turned on. Kjome checked the hall and confirmed it was on so he shut it off.  Kjome questioned if the hall renters had a punch list for when they are finished with their event.  Clerk McDougall informed him they have a signed contract and information what is required when renting the hall and it includes a checklist.  Kjome suggested another process for renters such as a checklist when they are done with the hall.  Clerk McDougall confirmed again, there is checklist with the renters’ information they receive when signing a contract.   
The Board discussed limiting the hours for the brush and compost area.  The Board will discuss this at a future meeting and decide if it will be closed during certain months of the year.  

Supervisor Nancy Norsby – Supervisor Norsby attended the MNDOT meeting with the State and County about various intersections.  The intersection of County Road 14 and HWY 55 and a possible future round-about.  Once Norsby receives more information she will update the board.  There may be a grant available to fund the project.    
Norsby is continuing to work on getting emails for the Board.  Clerk McDougall will forward the website information so she may access this and view what could be utilized for emails.
Supervisor Dennis Beise – Supervisor Dennis Beise attended the Highway 55 Corridor Coalition and received the update about the continued work to improve Highway 55 from Loretto towards the west.  The improvements are being done in phases. 
Supervisor Troy Beise – Supervisor Troy Beise noted the side door will be replaced Thursday December 21, 2023.  Troy also informed the Board the camera in the back was installed.
Supervisor Dale Otten – None
Clerk/Treasurer – Clerk McDougall informed the Board the document given to the board prior to the meeting needed to be completed for the auditor.
Funds Report – Through November 30, 2023

A motion was made by Supervisor Norsby and seconded by Supervisor Dennis Beise to approve the Funds Report through November 30, 2023.  Motion carried unanimously.

Review of Claims 
A motion was made by Supervisor Dennis Beise and seconded by Supervisor Norsby to pay 2023 claim #4915 to #4950 for $48,730.55 including payroll.  Motion carried unanimously.
Adjourn Meeting

Chairperson Supervisor Otten motioned to adjourn at 8:00 p.m.
________________________________________________ Date: ________________
Dale Otten (Chairperson)
________________________________________________ Date: ________________

Rachelle McDougall (Clerk/Treasurer)
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